
Livonia Public Schools 
 

Office of Communications 
 

 
To:  Dr. Randy Liepa, Superintendent 

From:  Donna McDowell, Administrator of Communications 

Date:  March 25, 2010 

Subject: Emerson Gift from Big Lots Corporation 

 

Emerson Middle School has received a very generous donation of $2,500 
from Big Lots Corporation in honor of a new store opening on the corner of 
Middlebelt and Plymouth roads. Emerson will be using this money to fund 
some of their positive student recognition programs such as HATS 
(Homework, Attendance, and Tardiness) as well as postage for student 
recognition postcards for staff to send home to parents recognizing positive 
behaviors. 
 
I am requesting this gift be placed on the agenda of the March 29, 2010 
committee meeting for consideration at the Livonia Public Schools Board 
meeting of April 12, 2010.  Thank you.  
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